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Meeting Minutes 

 
The Chair welcomed all present and called the meeting to order at 9:05 A.M. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The Chair requested a roll call of the members which reflected the following: 

 

Members Present: Mr. J. Barry; Mr. W. Barry; Mr. Boudreaux; Ms. Benjamin; Mr. Brown;  

      Mr. Courouleau;  Mr. Gadberry;  Mr. Hoffman; Mr. Kramer; Mr. Landry;  

      Mr. Metcalf; Mr. Robinson; Mr. Stevens; Mr. Thibodeaux; Mr. Scott Wallace 

 

Members Absent: Mr. B. Byrd; Mr. Dhume; Mr. Hebert; Mr. Naquin; Mr. Price       

Excused absence: Mr. B. Byrd; Mr. Dhume; Mr. Hebert; Mr. Naquin; Mr. Price       

 

15 members present and 5 members absent constitute a Quorum. 
 

A motion was made by Mr. Hoffman to adopt the minutes from the January 12, 2016, LSUCCC 

meeting. The motion received a second from Mr. Wallace. The chair asked if there were any 

objections to the motion, there were no objections and the motion was approved. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Courouleau to conduct the next regular LSUCCC meeting in Baton Rouge, 

LA, Tuesday March 8
th

 @ 9 am.  The meeting will be held at the 8181 Independence Blvd Baton 

Rouge, LA. The motion was seconded by Mr. Robinson. The Chair asked if there were any objections 

to the motion, there were no objections and the motion was approved. 
 

The Chair opened the floor for the Technical Codes Study and Advisory committee report by Mr. 

Boudreaux. Mr. Boudreaux stated that the committee did not have anything to report at this time. That 

concluded the report for the Technical Codes Study and Advisory Committee. 

 
The Chair opened the floor for the Legislative Advisory Committee report from Mr. Bobby Byrd. Mr. Joiner 

spoke for Mr. Byrd due to his absence.  There is nothing to report at this time. That concluded the report for 

the Legislative Advisory Committee.  

 
The Chair opened the floor for the Code Enforcement Advisory Committee Report from Mr. Foy Gadberry. 
Mr. Gadberry stated that the committee has not met and there is nothing to report at this time. That 
concluded the report for the Legislative Advisory Committee. 
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New Business: 

 

1.  ICC updates and clarification of CEU requirements for certificate renewal: 

 

The Chair requested Mr. Mark Roberts speak to the Council and the audience to clarify some questions 

that are being asked concerning CEU requirements for certificate renewals.  Mr. Roberts spoke about the 

preferred providers and also for training that the LSUCCC may provide with prior approval that could 

be used to achieve the required credits for renewal.  Mr. Roberts stated that if anyone had questions to 

feel free to ask him and he would help anyway he can. 

 

2.  Update on new computer system and LSUCCC registrations.  

 

The Chair requested that Mr. Joiner speak to the council about the registrations for the new computer 

system and how it is coming along.  Ms. Gonzales also spoke to the council and those in the audience 

concerning the system.   

 

With no other items on the agenda and no motion to accept other business a motion was made by Mr. 

Hoffman and seconded by Mr. Gadberry to adjourn, with no other new business the meeting was 

adjourned at 10:02 a.m. 

END OF MINUTES 


